
 
 

MEETING FRIDAY 1-17-2025, 3.00 P.M. 
Municipal Bldg. 306 Byron Street McGrann 

 
In attendance:  Supervisors Palmer, Southworth and Hecker and Secretary Davis  
Citizens:  Kathy Heilman, Armstrong Planning and A.J. Panian from the Leader Times  
  
Meeting called to order by Chairman Palmer at 3:00P.M. followed by the pledge of 
allegiance.   
Minutes of 1/6/2025 organizational and regular meetings were distributed, motion to 
approve by Southworth, seconded by Hecker, no public comment heard, unanimous. 
 
Heilman ask the Board to recommend reallocation approximately $41,000.00 of 2021 
CDBG funds from Bishop Hill to Heilman Street and approximately $44,000.00 of 2022 
CDBG funds from Bishop Hill to Railroad Drive.  She wants to put the bids out in 
February and open in March.  Palmer made a recommendation to reallocate 2021 and 
2022 CDBG monies from Bishop Hill to Heilman Street and Railroad Drive, seconded by 
Southworth, no public comment heard, unanimous.  Heilman will attend another 
meeting when she receives the cooperative agreement. 
 
Palmer made a motion to sign the CoStar Salt Contract for 140 tons of salt, seconded 
by Hecker, no public comment heard, unanimous. 
 
Palmer stated the township has a feral cat problem, so both solicitors have worked on 
an ordinance.  Palmer said there is an estimated 200 to 300 feral cats in the township 
and the problem is people are feeding and housing them so now the neighbors are 
complaining.  The new ordinance would give the police teeth to hold people who are 
feeding or housing them responsible.  This ordinance needs advertised so it can be 
passed at a meeting.  Palmer said the issue is so bad property owners are trapping the 
cats and taking them to a farm which is illegal.  The Township has had requests to put 
up more money, Palmer said that many cats would cost approximately $45,000.00 to 
$55,000.00 to have them fixed, Palmer said we are not using tax payers’ money to do 
that.  Palmer made a motion to advertise the cat ordinance, seconded by Southworth, 
Panian ask if the verbiage is set, Palmer told him yes, unanimous.  
 
Palmer stated he has received several positive comments about Sgt. Rensel in how she 
has handled the cat issue. 
 
Motion to pay the bills by Southworth and give the Secretary the right to pay all bills until 
the next meeting, seconded by Hecker, no public comment heard, unanimous. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Southworth, seconded by Hecker, unanimous. 
Adjourned at 3:15P.M. 
 
 
 
Jill A. Davis, Secretary 


